






OLD BUSINESS 

A. Water & Wastewater Capital Plan

Superintendent Pelletier informed the Board of a change in the submission date for the Capital plans. 

They were due on Monday instead of being due tomorrow. Superintendent Pelletier informed the 

Board of a couple of changes that were made to the Water Capital plan. 

Superintendent Pelletier commented that we have not been able to get pricing from the Highway 

Department for the vehicles and the three figures listed are placeholders and could change as we get 

further through the Capital budget process. 

Vice Chair Donahue announced as discussed at the last meeting, that the new chart is now the 

current Capital plan today for both Water & Wastewater and asked for a motion to accept this new 

chart as our new Capital plan. 

Clerk Thompson moved to adopt the proposed Capital Outlay plan as presented as our new guideline 

going into the next fiscal year. Commissioner Gough seconded. All in favor; 3-0-0. 

Commissioner Underwood joined the meeting at 11:45 a.m. 

Superintendent Pelletier received notice that he was scheduled tomorrow morning at 10am to 

present to Capital Outlay. There was not time to post. Vice Chair Donahue and Commissioner Gough 

will attend with Superintendent Pelletier. 

B. FV25 Water & Wastewater Operating Budget

Superintendent Pelletier met with two people in Chatham. He met with Tom and the new DPW 

Director as a kick-off to try and get the IMA payments and everything worked out. Their Finance 

Director is starting in a couple of weeks and they are also starting their budget cycle. Superintendent 

Pelletier is optimistic that there will be better lines of communication this year going into the budget. 

NEW BUSINESS 

A. FV24 Water Liens

Comptroller Sieger provided an update to the Board on the FY24 water lien list of the over a year old 

delinquencies that will be liened. 

Vice Chair Donahue entertained a motion, not to exceed the amount on the page, $35,193.98. Clerk 

Thompson moved the motion with a second by Commissioner Underwood. All in favor; 4-0-0. 

B. PFAS Class Action Settlement Participation

Superintendent Pelletier has received two class action settlement notices for PFAS. He reached out 

to KP Law to see what the best course of action is. They have partnered with Napoli Shkolnik firm 

who is leading the class action settlement. 

Superintendent Pelletier discussed this with the Board before pursuing it. He doesn't think there is 

any harm in Harwich joining in. 



















OLD BUSINESS 

A. FY25 Water & Wastewater Operating Budget

Water Budget 

A detailed expense worksheet for the FY25 budget was distributed. The budget document was in the 
packet. The most up-to-date indirect expense figure has not been put in yet. Superintendent 
Pelletier provided an overview of the water budget to the Board. 

Wastewater Budget 

The Board reviewed a revised Wastewater budget. The biggest change is that the Town isn't going to 

charge Indirects on Wastewater. The idea is good but the tracking will be lost and it should be 

tracked. Vice Chair Donahue remembers that there are some pretty strict rules regarding Indirects 

and Enterprise Funds. Vice Chair Donahue relayed that we should research the Enterprise rules 

because it's the Board's responsibility to oversee the fund. 

Another big change is taking the Wastewater debt out of our budget. The Board doesn't know if they 

agree with this or not because we are changing every two years. 

The draft budgets are due in Munis tomorrow. 

B. New Source Exploration Update

Drillers have been out and working out in East Harwich. Also, the engineers have been out to install 
some gauges on the Herring River and they are proceeding with drilling. The project is underway. 

C. Rt 28 Water Main Replacement Project

With this project pending, one of the things we are looking to purchase is an insertion valve machine. 

It takes 27 gate valves to shut the main off on Route 28 so the intent is for us to go out and drop 

insertion valves in so when the Contractor comes we can get a good water shut down. 

Superintendent Pelletier is working with Finance to figure out funding for an estimated $200,000. 

NEW BUSINESS 

A. Town Report

The Town Report is due by January 5th and a draft will be in the packet sometime this month. 

B. Barnstable County Water Utility Association Holiday Luncheon

Chair Carreiro motioned to allow the employees to go to attend the Barnstable County Water Utility 

Association Holiday Luncheon as we have in the past. Clerk Thompson seconded the motion. All in 

favor; 4-0-0. The luncheon is on Thursday, December 21, 2023. 

COMMISSIONER'S REPORT 

Vice Chair Donahue asked if they were eliminating the annual report? The answer is unknown. 

NEXT MEETING 

The Board will attend a joint meeting with the BOS on Wednesday, December 18, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. 
















































































